COPY TITEL ACTOR DO RIGO

STATE TO ACTOR
STATE
STATE TO ACTOR
STATE
S

POST BUT THEIR CONTROL OF THEIR SECOND

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON HOMELAND SECURITY AND GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS WASHINGTON, DC 20510-5250

February 1, 2022

The Honorable Lloyd J. Austin III Secretary Department of Defense

Dear Secretary Austin:

On January 24, 2022, I held a roundtable featuring world renowned doctors and medical experts who shared their perspectives on COVID-19 vaccine efficacy and safety and the overall response to the pandemic.\(^1\) At that roundtable, I heard testimony from Thomas Renz, an attorney who is representing three Department of Defense (DoD) whistleblowers, who revealed disturbing information regarding dramatic increases in medical diagnoses among military personnel. The concern is that these increases may be related to the COVID-19 vaccines that our servicemen and women have been mandated to take.

Based on data from the Defense Medical Epidemiology Database (DMED), Renz reported that these whistleblowers found a significant increase in registered diagnoses on DMED for miscarriages, cancer, and many other medical conditions in 2021 compared to a five-year average from 2016-2020.² For example, at the roundtable Renz stated that registered diagnoses for neurological issues increased 10 times from a five-year average of 82,000 to 863,000 in 2021.³ There were also increases in registered diagnoses in 2021 for the following medical conditions:⁴

- Hypertension 2,181% increase
- Diseases of the nervous system 1,048% increase
- Malignant neoplasms of esophagus 894% increase
- Multiple sclerosis 680% increase
- Malignant neoplasms of digestive organs 624% increase
- Guillain-Barre syndrome 551% increase
- Breast cancer 487% increase
- Demyelinating 487% increase
- Malignant neoplasms of thyroid and other endocrine glands 474% increase

Press Release, VIDEO RELEASE Sen. Ron Johnson COVID-19: A Second Opinion Panel Garners Over 800,000 Views in 24 Hours, Jan. 25, 2022, https://www.ronjohnson.senate.gov/2022/1/video-release-sen-ron-johnson-covid-19-a-second-opinion-panel-garners-over-800-000-views-in-24-hours.

² COVID-19: A Second Opinion, Rumble, Jan. 22, 2022, https://rumble.com/vt62y6-covid-19-a-second-opinion.html (at 4:54:35).

³ Id. at 4:55:23.

⁴ Data on file with staff.

The Honorable Lloyd Austin February 1, 2022 Page 2

- Female infertility 472% increase
- Pulmonary embolism 468% increase
- Migraines 452% increase
- Ovarian dysfunction 437% increase
- Testicular cancer 369% increase
- Tachycardia 302% increase

Renz also informed me that some DMED data showing registered diagnoses of myocarditis had been removed from the database.⁵ Following the allegation that DMED data had been doctored, I immediately wrote to you on January 24 requesting that you preserve all records referring, relating, or reported to DMED.⁶ I have yet to hear whether you have complied with this request.

At the roundtable, Renz revealed the names of the brave whistleblowers who uncovered this information in DMED: Drs. Samuel Sigoloff, Peter Chambers, and Theresa Long. Any retaliatory actions taken against these individuals will not be tolerated and will be investigated immediately. In order to better understand what, if any awareness DoD has about COVID-19 vaccine injuries to service members, I request you provide the following information:

- Is DoD aware of increases in registered diagnoses of miscarriages, cancer, or other medical conditions in DMED in 2021 compared to a five-year average from 2016-2020? If so, please explain what actions DoD has taken to investigate the root cause for the increases in these diagnoses.
- Have registered diagnoses of myocarditis in DMED been removed from the database from January 2021 to December 2021? If so, please explain why and when this information was removed and identify who removed it.

Please provide this information as soon as possible but no later than February 15, 2022. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Ron Johnson Ranking Member

Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations

⁵ COVID-19: A Second Opinion, Rumble, Jan. 22, 2022, https://rumble.com/vt62y6-covid-19-a-second-opinion.html (at 4:52:54).

⁶ Letter from Ron Johnson, Ranking Member, Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations, to Lloyd Austin, Secretary, Dep't of Defense, Jan. 24, 2022.

COVID-19: A Second Opinion, Rumble, Jan. 22, 2022, https://rumble.com/vt62y6-covid-19-a-second-opinion.html (at 4:54:38).

money of fire the fire of the

February 8th, 2022

To Honorable Roger F. Wicker Ranking Member Whistleblower Committee United States Senate 555 Dirksen Senate Office Building Washington DC 20510

Dear Senator Wicker.

My Name is Dr. Andrew Huff. I was the Vice President of Data and Technology at EcoHealth Alliance. I was the executive in charge of data analysis and technology development related to emerging infectious diseases across a large portfolio of government funded contracts. This work was funded by a wide variety of agencies: DoD, DTRA, IARPA, USAID (CIA), NIH, USDA, and many other governmental and non-governmental sponsors (Welcome Trust, Smithsonian, Google). I was also the country coordinator for the PREDICT Program (Jordan, Sudan) where we were searching for novel corona viruses globally, was a senior member of the modeling and analytics team, and served as an advisor to the United Nations.

I participated in all executive leadership meetings. In these meetings we discussed: organizational strategy, program development, program management, finance, budgeting, personnel, and all other aspects of the operation and management at EcoHealth Alliance. I also consulted on numerous projects as a PhD level emerging infectious disease scientist and epidemiologist across numerous projects at the organization. I also reviewed many of the proposals generated by the organization.

Whistle Blower Complaints were sent to:
IC OIG
USDA OIG
NIH OIG
USAID OIG
DoD OIG
DTRA OIG

In late October 2021, I came forward as a material witness and whistle blower related to numerous unethical and criminal behaviors that took place at EcoHealth Alliance, the organization that established the relationship with the Wuhan Institute of Virology and funded the development of SARS-COV2, more commonly known as COVID-19.

EcoHealth Alliance engaged in fraud against the US government (Timecard fraud, and contract reimbursement fraud). After I identified and learned about these serious issues, I brought them

to the attention of Dr. Peter Daszak, Dr. Aleksei Chamura, and CFO Harvey Kasdan. After raising these issues at the meeting, Harvey Kasdan went home from work, had a heart attack, and died.

Dr. Peter Daszak disclosed to me in late 2015 and early 2016 that he was working with the CIA. I also have documents in my possession, and which have been posted to Twitter and shared with several journalists that prove EcoHealth Alliance was working with the intelligence community. These documents include the InQTel pitch deck authored and presented by Dr. Daszak, and the IARPA report that I wrote.

The executive team openly discussed the gain of function work and research in China where I was opposed to it for numerous obvious reasons (mainly training the CCP in bioweapons and intellectual property theft).

EcoHealth Alliance, and foreign laboratories, did not have the adequate control measures in place for ensuring proper biosafety, biosecurity, and risk management in place, ultimately resulting in the lab leak at the Wuhan Institute of Virology. In fact, I raised these concerns at an executive project planning meeting, where Dr. Daszak quickly dismissed my concerns. This information is also validated by cables between the US Consulate in China and the State Department. Although, this is not limited to China.

EcoHealth Alliance was working with the Wuhan Institute of Virology and gain of function work with Dr. Ralph Baric at the University of North Carolina before NIH NIAID and Dr. Anthony Fauci funded the work there. I have released the documents that prove this claim on Twitter and to the press.

EcoHealth Alliance, as do most of the best scientists in the world, work before of receipt of the funding to complete the work. This is commonplace throughout academia, and this is how the best scientists collect the necessary "preliminary data" to obtain funding on highly competitive grants. Often, the first year of work is mostly or completely completed, before the funding is awarded. At EcoHealth Alliance we always worked ahead of the work. This is an important fact because the DEFUSE grant proposal sent to DARPA by EcoHealth Alliance specifically describes the gain of function work that would lead to an accidental or intentional release of SARS-COV2, by the Chinese, beginning in September of 2019. Suggesting, that there is a high likelihood that the work in the DARPA DEFUSE proposal written and submitted by EcoHealth Alliance was well underway before an award determination by DARPA was made.

Dr. Peter Daszak could be a double agent working on behalf of the Chinese government. This is based on my observations of his behavior and the nature of statements related to working with the Chinese (did not see risks, concerns, or other obvious problems) related to conducting gain of function work or other high risk laboratory work, in China. Which is completely absurd given what a CEO's duties and responsibilities are to the board of directors, the company, and its employees.

I look forward to testifying under oath to these unfortunate factual statements and I am at your service.

Sincerely, Andrew Huff, PhD, MS